
Prof. Dr. José VALPUESTA
EMS President 

Prof. Dr. Virginie SERIN
EMS Secretary 

EMS NEWSLETTER 74 
MARCH 2022

Dear EMS Members,

This newsletter has also been published at the I&M journal. The new EMS year 
has started with many EMS-supported activities. The call for nominations 
for the EMS Outstanding Paper Awards 2021. EMS has received a significant 
amount of very high-quality papers, presenting a good balance between the 
three different categories. The jury will be chaired by Randi Holmestad, and 
headed by the President José-María Valpuesta.

Both are non-voting members of the jury. The award-winning papers will be 
announced to the EMS members in May this year in our newsletter, and the 
authors will receive their awards during the EMS extension, PICO 2022 (8-12 
th May 2022; Kateel Vaalsbroek, Netherlands).

This year is special since EMS will have two extensions, the second being the 
16th Multinational Congress on Microscopy (MCM16) (4-9th September 2022; 
Best Western Premier Hotel International Brno, Czech Republic).

At this extension, there will be a variety of opportunities to interact with 
speakers, exhibitors, and other conference participants. Most important, the 
General Assembly will be held during this meeting.

The call for Scholarships has been launched at the beginning of January, 
deadline for applications February 18 (for PICO), and April 1 (for MCM16).

The EMS executive Board will have its first annual meeting end of May
this year.

In the first half of 2022, the following events will also be financially supported
by EMS:

•	 The Second Joint Meeting of the Microscopy Society of Ireland and the  
	 Scottish Microscopy Society
	 https://bit.ly/MSI-SMS

•	 EMAS 2022 Workshop
	 www.microbeamanalysis.eu

•	 Winterschool 2022
	 www.zmb.uzh.ch/en/teaching/Winterschool.html

•	 Scandem 2022- The 72nd Annual Meeting of the Nordic Microscopy Society
	 https://events.tuni.fi/scandem2022/about-scandem/

•	 Plant-microbe Microscopy Workshop
	 www.plant-microbe-microscopy.com

▪•	 QEM2021 (awarded in 2021, postponed to 2022)
	 www.qem2021.com

This financial support from the EMS will ensure that these smaller events, 
often organized in the form of a school or course, can count on the presence 
of top scientists to lecture our coming generations of microscopists.

For the second half of the year (July to December 2022), calls for sponsored 
events will be launched at the end of February. 
Any suggestions and ideas for future newsletters are welcome at :
sec @eurmicsoc.org.

We invite you to visit the EMS webpage:
http://www.eurmicsoc.org/en/, which is daily updated to 
efficiently provide you with information from our community.

Any suggestions and ideas for future newsletters are welcome at 
sec@eurmicsoc.org .
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